Weldon Library Board Minutes
September 21, 2021
The meeting was called to order by President Amanda Walters at 7:00 P.M. in the board meeting room of the Weldon Public Library.

The rollcall was conducted by Secretary Sandra Sanders. Present were Christi Baker, Alycia Brockman, Sandra Sanders, Amanda Walters, and Bob Walters.  Librarian Lori Rich was also present. Absent were Danielle Barton and Susan Westray.
Minutes were presented and there was a motion by Alycia Brockman, seconded by Christi Baker, to accept the minutes of the August meeting as corrected. The vote was unanimous, 5-0.

No one was present for the public forum item on the agenda.

There were no items for Closed Session.
TREASURER’S REPORT was given by Christi Baker. The August beginning balance at First Mid was $1,905.22.  Receipts for August were $55.73. The disbursements for the month were $1,079.36 ending in a balance of $881.59 on August 31, 2021. The August beginning balance at First National was $53,382.50.  Receipts for August were $1,579.02. The disbursements for the month were $17,593.54 and Fund disbursements totaled $17,593.54 ending in a balance of $26,219.99 on August 31, 2021. Payroll and expenses were also reviewed. There was a motion by Bob Walters, seconded by Alycia Brockman, to accept the reports as presented. The vote was 5-0.

LIBRARIAN’S REPORT was given by Lori Rich.
Saturday Toddler Time was held on Saturday, September 11th from 10:00 am to 10:30 am. There were four adults and three childing in attendance.  Saturday Storytime was held immediately following Toddler Time from 10:30 am to 11:30 am.  There were eight adults and eight children in attendance with two of the children from Toddler Time staying over.  The craft was a leaf man and a pizza party was provided to celebrate the success of the children hitting their pages read goal for the Summer Reading Program.  Captain Underpants (Brandi) made a surprise appearance.
Reading Club for beginning readers has started again.  September 8th had four adults and nine children attend and September 15th there were seven adults and eleven children.
The first Early Dismissal Day of the school year was September 1st. There were eight adults and thirty-four children in attendance!

Ladies night was held on September 10th.  The craft was string art with three design options.  Twenty-two people signed up for a total of forty projects.  Two were picked up to take one and one is still awaiting pickup.  Revenue for the event was $142.00, expenses totaled $58.03, giving the library a profit of $83.97 for the event.  The next Ladies night will be November 5th.  It will be a bow making class taught by Jean.  Cost TBD.  
Cloud Library Stats: August circulation for Illinois Heartland Library System totaled 32,868 items: 21,847 were eBooks, 11,021 were eAudiobooks. Pay-per-use eAudio totaled 1,226.
Petty cash funds received for August totaled $197.50; monies from fines, copies and faxes totaled $11.20. Receipts from candy, sodas and coffee equaled $186.30.    Expenses for the month totaled $99.49.
Lori reported the Annual Financial report was filed with the County Treasurer and all Ordinances were filed with the County Clerk.

The WPLD Bi-Monthly Report was reviewed.  A copy is on file in the library for review.
The library’s fire extinguisher still needs to be recharged.  Bob will take to Champaign.
Lori reported a false unemployment claim was submitted under Dana’s name.  Christi has taken steps to notify the State of IL of this fraudulent claim.

The OMA and FOIA site is still down.  Annual trainings are unavailable for completion.
The WPLD is gifting their unused digital camera to Bob Walters.

The check for the Per Capita Grant was received in the amount of $1,227.20.  This is an increase over prior years.

Amanda and Lori reported they wrote a grant application for Libraries Transforming Communities:  Focus on Small & Rural Libraries Implementation Grant.  If awarded this would be $3,000 to be used for kits that could be loaned out, i.e. STEM, body, etc.

The library has received $5,000 from the Illinois Humanities COVID-19 Emergency Relief & Recovery Grant.  The purpose of this grant was to cover revenues lost due to COVID-19.  A suggestion was made to earmark approximately $500 for air purifiers to improve the air quality and safety in the library.
Invoice was received from Phil Lenzini for $1,250.00.  This is the same as last year.

The 4H program contacted the library looking for a place to plant twenty to thirty oak trees within a one half to one acre area for their Green Communities project.  The library was unaware of a viable location and declined the offer.

Lori reporting receiving literature regarding a grant being offered by the Bayer Fund – American Farmers Grow Communities.  She will look into the application process.

Lori reported the theme for Summer Reading 2022 will be “Read beyond the beaten path”

The library received a donation of used chairs and mats from First Mid Bank to be used at the patron computers.

The bottom windows of the library have been cleaned.  Lori will contact the cleaning company about doing the top windows.

OLD BUSINESS
Audit of Closed Session minutes, January through July 2021 was completed by Bob Walters and Amanda Walters.  A motion was made by Alycia Brockman for the Closed Session Minutes to remain closed.  This was seconded by Christi Baker.  A vote was taken and was unanimous, 5-0 for the Closed Session minutes to remain closed to the public.
The Inter-Library Loan Traffic Report was submitted by Lori.

The Angel Tree pilot program kicked off in October with Dental Hygiene Month.  Lori is working with the church to coordinate featuring books to support the monthly theme.  Ideas for upcoming months were discussed.  Suggestions were hats, mittens, socks and chapstick.

NEW BUSINESS
DCFS training was discussed.  Libraries are not mandatory reporters but it was suggested our staff take this training due to our status as a de facto community center.  The consensus among the board was support for this initiative.
Policies 1, 2, 3, 4, 5 & 6 were reviewed, with no changes suggested.

Per Capita Requirements were reviewed and discussed on the following chapters:  1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 9, 10 and 13.  Chapters 7, 8, 11 & 12 will be discussed at the next board meeting.

Having no other business, a motion was made by Alycia Brockman, seconded by Amanda Walters, to adjourn. The vote was 5-0. 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:43 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Sandra J. Sanders, Secretary
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